Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, June 9, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Schaffer, Fred Blee

Excused
John Kaufman

Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi
 


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Attorney
Frank Como

Guests
See Attached Sheet

Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM.  Sealed bids for office renovation were opened and publicly read aloud.  High Water Plumbing & Heating LLC submitted bid for heating system only, $3,850.  T & J Builders bid total $34,334, did not include Non-Collusive statement. Neither bid included date of acceptance.  Question as to whether Board can act on bid.  Attorney Como suggested the Board could reject bids or accept with conditions.  It was decided to discuss bids later in meeting.
Guests:  Tom Evans asked about requirements to use helmets at the bike park, no sign up yet and kids observed riding without helmets.  Sign has been ordered; discussion of closing park until sign in place; fence was taken down for paving, getting quote for repair tomorrow.
Dennis Carlin requested the speed limit on Main Street be lowered as he feels it is a dangerous situation; discussion of formal complaint filed last year and speed trailer determination; State DOT denied request; discussion of speed trailer in different location and speed sign; Board will follow up.
Jay Bovair complained about poles stored at ladder factory causing odor and toxicity; poles were covered but still a problem; DEC contacted 2-3 weeks ago with no answer. Mayor to make call to DEC.  Discussion of exemption, Attorney Como to research and suggested contacting EPA. Bill Swagler to contact EPA and owner.  Mayor to contact IDA; issue to be put on Work in Progress.  Discussion of MSDS sheets needing to be filed.  Bill Swagler to ask for them; discussion of fire hazard, Trustee Schaffer suggested contacting Ernie Tuetken, MSDS sheets need to be posted to inform if threat posed to emergency personnel; Bill Foster stated they have to report to SOSHA, he will give number to Bill Swagler.
Mike Kasmarcik inquired about petition and was told petition inadequate and objection filed with judge; Mr. Kasmarcik requested copy, was told it will be sent to him, but Attorney Como reviewed issues with petition.  Mayor gave explanation of water system project.  
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from May 12, 2009, May 19, 2009, May 26, 2009, and June 5, 2009, with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Blee. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.


BILLS:
Presented. Approved as presented in the amount of $15,241.61 from abstract numbers 221, 222, 223 and 224 with a Motion by Blee, seconded by DeHaas. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Library Addition/Library Board – No report.

Water Rate Committee – Capital Expenditure Projects – Bond repayment will be figured in water rate schedule, working with Municipal Solutions; residents can inspect reservoir, Tom Evans offered to do this; booklets with digital photos to be put in diners; working on power point presentation. Discussion of out of village water system, last town meeting rescheduled; Hunt working on separate document and Municipal Solutions will search for funding.

Walking Trail/Trout Ponds – No report.


Bike Park –  County finished paving; grants and donation of asphalt from Broome Bituminous almost covers cost; Nike scheduling ramp build and Banksgiving and will contact with dates.

PPG – Non-expensive repairs done, radon remaining; decision need to be made about running pipes to vent; Bill Foster to get quote for radon abatement. No new infestation, windows repaired and sprayed.

Pictures on Website – No report.

Environmental Testing – No report.

NEW BUSINESS: 
RESOLUTION #38-09
Acceptance of Bids for Village Office Renovations (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes.  Kaufman – Excused. Carried.


Other resolutions tabled, to be put on New Business for next meeting.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:     
Code Enforcement – Discussion of code in Chapter 66 for abandoned buildings and recommendation for unsafe buildings to be torn down; CEO recommending 28 Rewey be torn down; Trustee DeHaas questioned what steps were taken and whether owner knows status, wants certified letter stating specifically what is to be done before tearing down; CEO asking for permission to declare it unsafe and resolution to order repair or demolition; Board wants letter sent first. Discussion of abandoned buildings law with concern of being to go around property to inspect, question if Board consents, property deemed vacant, can be inspected. Attorney Como to check into it.  Planning Board next Thursday, will address code.  CEO to meet with State, Trustee DeHaas asked to attend meeting, Trustee Schaffer to attend.

Public Works – Installed new chlorine pumps and check valves, ordered and installed new signs, flushed Rock Street driveways, paving Maple Street and bike park; worked on shoulders on Maple Street, cleaned picnic tables at Trout Pond; Worked with Town of Newark Valley and Berkshire; new water service at ladder factory and 31 Bridge Street; people raking leaves into gutters, getting plugged; question raised to schedule borrowing vacuum from Owego to vacuum out drains, Bill Foster to attempt scheduling.

Mayor – Discussion of Joan Knapp purchasing paint and painting EMS garage.


Personnel – No report.



Planning – Member resigned, need another member.


Board of Appeals – No report


Building & Grounds – No report.



REAP- No report.



Parks – Request by Park Fundraising Committee to sell leftover soda at concert at Trout Ponds, Board approved.


Youth – No report.



Library – No report.



Police –. No report

Child Protection – No report.

Attorney- Discussion about collecting unpaid water bills, civil action and shutoff process; Clerk to contact City of Binghamton Clerk for code created to shut off water; also in last code book, Clerk to research; discussion of offering payment plan and billing more frequently; add to Work in Progress.

Clerk – Solid waste bills out in June; issues with water bills and reformat of hard drive of server; Suburban agreed to waive cost of rental for tanks.
CORRESPONDENCES:
Dale Larson sent request to have fundraiser concert in summer; cannot conflict with Depot Friday nights, not required to have Sheriff or EMS; Clerk to respond with available dates.

Business Permit - Imagination in Motion; Discussion of cars on property and filing with County; Jason Rozelle needs to be present to ask questions; Clerk to email County, Trustee DeHaas to contact Jason Rozelle.

Village Offices –  Discussion of missing paperwork and no timeline; Mayor suggested working with contractor with revisions and demand signing of non-collusive and stipulation of time frame; Trustee Blee disclosed contractor is his landlord and questioned abstaining due to conflict of interest; discussion with conclusion he does not need to abstain.
RESOLUTION #38-09
Acceptance of Bids for Village Office Renovation (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Schaffer, Blee, and Tornatore – Yes.  Kaufman – Excused. Carried.
Motion to adjourn at 9:40 by Blee seconded by Schaffer.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

